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Official Statement 

12 July 2025 

The administration of the Indian Institute of Management Calcutta has been made 
aware of a serious complaint involving one of our students and the Complainant is not 
of the Institute. We are treating this matter with the utmost seriousness and are fully 
cooperating with the law enforcement authorities, who are currently conducting an 
investigation. The concerned individual has been taken into police custody, and the 
legal process is underway. 

The Institute is committed to ensuring that due process is followed while safeguarding 
the dignity, safety, and privacy of all individuals involved. 

We wish to affirm that the Indian Institute of Management Calcutta has zero 
tolerance for such incidents and remains steadfast in upholding a safe and respectful 
campus environment. We are also taking all necessary steps to support the process of 
ongoing investigation and ensure that institutional protocols are adhered to. 

During this course of investigation, we will refrain from commenting further at this 
time, but wip continue to monitor the situation closely and take appropriate action as 
needed, in alignment with the law and our internal policies. 

We urge everyone to avoid speculation or dissemination of unverified information which 
might lead to further confusion and hamper investigation and allow the investigative 
authorities to carry out their responsibilities independently and fairly . 

Issued by: 

(Prof. Saibal Chattopadhyay) 
Director-in-Charge 
Indian Institute of Management Calcutta 


